STEEPLE BARTON PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF A MEETING OF STEEPLE BARTON PARISH COUNCIL

MONDAY 15 January 2018
THE ALICE MARSHALL HALL, MIDDLE BARTON

	Councillors Present:
	Kate Carter-Windle (Chair) , Janice Dyer, Trish Giles,  Andrew Henderson, Andy Hinton,  Peter Meadowcroft, 



	Public:
	50

	
Clerk:
	Annette Fowler



PUBLIC QUESTION TIME 
The meeting was well attended. There were two areas of concern that were discussed, the Mullin Motor Museum and the Hallam Land Management proposal for a housing development on land North of Holliers Crescent.
Mullin Museum

Kieran Hedigan attended the meeting to present an overview of the plans for the Mullin Motor Museum, Enstone Airfield. This included details of the site, plans, cars, exercise track and holiday homes. Mr Hedigan also talked about the proposed use of S106 funds for Great Tew House.  

After the presentation Mr Hedigan asked for questions –

There were many concerns raised over the potential increase in traffic through the village based on the expected number of visitors to the museum/holiday lodges.
A member of public asked about the proposed access through Green Lane via Cuckoos Holt, Gagingwell and raised concerns that traffic would then come through the village. 

Cllr Carter-Windle explained that the Council were working hard to make plans for traffic calming. A speed survey will be carried out very soon.

Another member of public asked if the Mullin project would be prepared to make a donation for traffic calming in the village – Mr Hedigan confirmed that they would. 

Mr Hedigan then explained that it would be mostly national tourists visiting the museum. He also confirmed that there would be shuttle services from Charlbury, Oxford Parkway and Banbury stations. The core hours would be outside of peak time.

There were concerns that additional objections would not be considered after the closing date. Councillor Virgin confirmed that he would find out if the closing date for the project could be deferred. 

Use of s106 for the restoration of Great Tew House 
One member of public stated that S106 funding was meant for benefit of the community and pointed out that it would be better spent on the roads rather than Great Tew House. 

Development of Land North of Holliers Crescent   

Objections were raised over the plans for the development of Land North of Holliers Crescent. 
Reasons being –

The current infrastructure would not cope with a development of 80+ houses.
The development would increase the number of cars through Holliers Crescent.
Councillor Giles explained that we had contacted the company and arranged a meeting to find out more about the initial proposals. When the PC have a clearer idea of what Hallam are proposing we will ask for an open meeting at the Sports and Social club for the Parish.  

A member of public asked if there were any plans for resurfacing of Holliers Crescent. Cllr Hudspeth mentioned ‘fix my street’ and confirmed that any issues should be reported there, https://www.fixmystreet.oxfordshire.gov.uk.
In light of the many concerns raised about both items above, the PC agreed to arrange open meetings to discuss further. More details to follow as soon as possible. 
1320
To receive apologies for absence


None
1321
Declarations of Interest
To receive declarations of interest in accordance with the council’s Code of Conduct (and section 106 of the Local Government Finance Act 1992).

None received.

1322
Minutes of the last meeting 

The minutes from the meeting held on 18 December 2017 were approved and signed as an 
accurate record by Cllr Carter-Windle.

Matters arising

None

1323
Reports from County and District Councillors (Appendix A & B)

County Councillor Ian Hudspeth and District Councillor James Virgin were both in attendance.
1324
Correspondence not covered elsewhere in the Agenda





 - Society of Local Council Clerks (SLCC) – Membership Renewal - £84.00 – all agreed to 
the 
renewal.


-Email from WODC requesting a copy of the Emergency Plan – Clerk to forward a copy.


-Post boxes – The postbox at the Turnpike has been removed. The Clerk will contact the 
post office to find out what happened to it, and to ask if it could be returned to the village to 
keep a s a historical item.  At the same time the Clerk will ask if there are any plans to 
remove any other boxes in the village.

1325
Matters arising and not covered elsewhere in the agenda




-Review of Christmas tree event – bring forward to February meeting


-North Street Houses – both sold

1326
Circulation Folder 

None
1327
Reports


(a) School Governors report - Cllr Henderson



Nothing to report as meeting not until Thursday.

 

(b) Highways, pavements and verge 




Cllr Dyer mentioned that member of public had approached her about South Street and cars 
parking on corner – can we do anything? The Clerk will investigate and report back.



Councillor Henderson – pot hols marked in Dorn Close – not marked properly.



Councillor Giles asked about work to be carried out for Holliers Lay-by – Clerk to contact 
Highways.


Happy with Rectory Crescent resurfacing. 



(c) Sports and Social Club/Playing Fields




Cllr Hinton - nothing to report other than concern for the Hallam Management plans for 
Holliers Crescent.

1328
Planning applications – Cllr. Henderson


-54 Holliers Crescent – conversion of existing garage to create playroom and erection of first 
floor extension above to enlarge existing bedroom.



Cllr Henderson explained to the public how the process works – three Cllrs visit the site and 
report back.



No objection.



-45 South Street – internal and external alterations to refurbish property including single 
storey extension, covered parking facility and conversion of outbuilding to create reception 
and utility room.



No objection.


1329
Finances 


(a)
Accounts for Payment 
i. To consider and approve accounts for payment (Appendix B to agenda)  
ii. Accounts not on Appendix B submitted by 8pm on 15 January 2018


THAT, all payments listed were approved. 

1330
To receive items for next agenda



-Review of Christmas Event



-Open meetings for Mullins and Hallam. 

1331
AOB 

1332
Date and location of next meeting 

To confirm the date of the next meeting, this is scheduled for Monday 19th February 2018 at the Alice Marshall Hall, Middle Barton at 8pm.   
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  Signed .............................................


